
 
 

 

Dear Prep Families, 

 

I am writing to remind the community of several important rules and expectations regarding student parking and 

driving on campus at Prep and the University. There are several points which are important: 

 

 The number of drop-offs and pick-ups on the west side of campus has increased, and the University 

Department of Public Safety has asked us to remind our families that drop-offs in Prep Alley are not 

permitted for safety and traffic reasons. 

 Students are reminded that they may only park in designated areas such as the Lower Lot and the Dolan 

Lot.  

 Students are not permitted to park in the Campus Parking Garage. This will result in the vehicle being 

towed immediately at the owner’s expense. 

 Students are not allowed to park off campus in residential areas. The University has a standing 

agreement with the Town of Fairfield which does not allow it.  

 When driving on campus, students must drive safely and have a real situational awareness about how we 

share the campus with the University Community. There have been several concerns relayed to Prep 

about how student driving has caused disruptions.  

 There have been several complaints made regarding tickets being issued to students, boots being placed 

on vehicles, and vehicles being towed. All are results of not following the rules, which the students are 

well aware of.  

 

We appreciate you having a conversation with your sons regarding our concerns. Student safety and respect for 

the rules are our most important concerns. Students whose names recur will ultimately have their privilege of 

driving to campus revoked. In the future, we ask that you please communicate your questions and concerns via 

email to parking@fairfieldprep.org and not to the University.  

 

Thank you for your understanding, cooperation and support, 

 

Tommy de Quesada, EdD 

Principal 
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